
EDB announces class suspension of all schools to continue 
tomorrow 
 
As Severe Typhoon Mangkhut has caused varying degrees of impact on schools, some 

schools need time to clean up and repair their premises and facilities. In addition, 

public transport services have yet to be fully resumed. Consequently, to ensure the 

safety of students, the Education Bureau has announced the class suspension of all 

schools tomorrow (September 18).  

 

 

教育局宣布明日所有學校繼續停課 

 

由於強颱風山竹對學校造成不同程度影響，部分學校需時清理及維修校舍和設施，加上公共交通

服務尚待完全恢復正常，為確保學生的安全，教育局宣布明日（九月十八日）所有學校停課。 

 

 

 


